Meeting Notes NOWG Meeting – February 06, 2003

Participants:
Bruce Bennett



Bob Atkinson

Cathie Capita

Jim Castagna

Joanne Edelman

Rosemary Emmer

Paula Hustead

Paul Lagatutta

Karen Mulberry

Julie Petersen

Karen Riepenkroger

Review of past minutes
· 1/21 minutes accepted with Qwest upgrades.

· 1/28-30 minutes accepted with SBC and WCOM upgrades.

Semi – Annual PA Forecast Issue

New Action Item from NANC for NOWG review.  Brought to the FCC by Verizon.  Issue concerns methods of submitting semi-annual PA forecast to NeuStar PA.  Past methods included direct input of forecasts to PAS or submission of Excel forecast worksheet to PA administrator.  PA now requires direct input, and will not accept Excel worksheets.

NANC Chair Bob Atkinson stated NOWG can assist NANC by being a “problem solver / advisor”.  Discussed importance of NOWG’s neutrality in looking at this and similar issues.  Bob remained on the call to monitor the NOWG discussion.

At the NOWG’s request, Verizon presented the issue to the NOWG participants and answered questions for clarification.  During the discussion was noted that some SPs use outside vendors to submit their PA forecasts using some form of file transfer (API).

ACTION ITEM – Cathie Capita to investigate the “vendor process” of submitting forecast data, specifically the FTP protocol. 

ACTION ITEM – Work Plan:

1. Compare INC Guidelines – at time of PA contract with current version. Paula
2. Identify source documents for review - all   

3. Review NRUF Guidelines – Cathie
4. Review Tech. Req. docs, RFP dated 11/30/00 – Karen M. and Paul
5. Review redacted version of NeuStar PA contract – Karen M.
6. Scan FCC Orders for reference “appendix 1” references.  Search for “semi annual forecast” – Julie 
Next Meeting: February 10, 2003  

Call will be on the forecasting issue.

